
Inauguration Ceremony of Project for Expansion of Jigjiga Medical Worker 

Vocational Training Center in Somali Region 

 

On 21 November 2023, an inauguration ceremony was held at Jigjiga Health Science 

College for the project for “Expansion of Jigjiga Medical Worker Vocational Training 

Center in Somali Region”.  

 

With the total amount of this project is up to USD 86,584 through the Japanese Grant 

Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP), Japan supported one 

vocational training center with four classrooms and one warehouse, and one latrine 

building for 240 new college students. This project will improve the capabilities of 

midwives and nurses, and create a better learning environment for medical workers in 

Jigjiga Town. 

 

In her remarks, Ambassador ITO stated that she believed that this new vocational 

training center will make an important role in Jigjiga town and graduates from the college 

will work actively in the town to help a lot of people who are in need of medical services. 

Mr. Abdullahi Abdi, Executive Director of the Human Concern Organization, expressed 

his appreciation for Japan’s support. 
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